
Embassy of India
Belgrade

Press Release

Ambassador’s farewell call on Prime Minister of the Republic of
Serbia

              H.E. Narinder Chauhan, Indian Ambassador to the Republic of Serbia,
made a farewell call on H.E. Ana Brnabic, Prime Minister of the Republic of
Serbia today.

Prime Minister Brnabic appreciated Ambassador’s exceptional efforts to
improve  overall  relations  between  the  two  countries  and  strengthen  the
traditional  friendship.  She  also  recalled  the  excellent  results  achieved  in
development of political as well as economic cooperation during the past few
years.  Prime Minister Brnabic expressed pleasure on the entry of Indian tractor
company  TAFE  in  the  Serbian  market  through  acquisition  of  the  Serbian
company IMT in April this year.

Ambassador expressed hope that the improved  business environment in
Serbia would lead to increased Indian investment in Serbia. She also expressed
satisfaction  at  the  enhanced  cooperation  in  the  field  of  agriculture,  health,
culture, education, IT, defence, tourism and sports between the two countries.

Prime  Minister  Brnabic   expressed  her  sincere  gratitude  for  India’s
continued support for Serbia’s territorial integrity and sovereignty.

 Both sides expressed satisfaction at the resumption of tradition of high
level  visits,  including  the  visit  of  President  Aleksandar  Vucic   (as  PM),
Agriculture Minister Branislav Nedimovic and Foreign Minister Ivica Dacic. It
was noted that the forthcoming high level visit from India to Serbia would help
in imparting a special impetus to  further development of bilateral relations.
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